Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter March 31st 2019

Parish Website; www.midletonparish.ie Email: midletonparishoffice@gmail.com

Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls whose anniversaries occur at this time: Margaret & Paddy O'Connor, Patrick O'Connor, William Lee, Noel O'Sullivan, Donal (Donie) Healy, Ann-Marie Ramalingum, Jimmy Scully, Bobby & Abina Hayes, John Crowley,

Richard (Dick) Barry, Betty Massey (nee Barry), Richard & Margaret Mintern, Patrick Griffin,

May they Rest in Peace

We welcome the new members of our Parish Community:

Fiadh Kate Cody, Matthew Colan – O'Leary, Ben Delaney, Ethan Eoin Desmond,
Sam Mulcahy Cotter, James Fionn Tynan O'Neill,

Who were recently Baptised.

This weekend Bishop Crean, has issued a letter to mark Safeguarding Sunday. Copies of the letter plus an outline of the Safeguarding structures now in place, are available at the back of the church, please take one with you.

Marriage Encounter Our next Marriage Enrichment Weekend will be held on April 12th -14th 2019 in Cork. Presented by three married couples and a priest, the Marriage Enrichment Weekend is a residential workshop that offers married couples in a good relationship (normal ups and downs) the opportunity to explore, renew and enrich what they already have going for them in a way that completely respects their privacy. It is about how married spouses in the midst of a busy demanding world can begin to truly realise The Joy of Love in their daily lives that our Holy Father sets before us in Amoris Laetitia.

The Weekend is Catholic in its ethos.

Refresh, Renew, Rekindle your marriage relationship on a Marriage Enrichment Weekend from 12th – 14th April 2019 in Cork.

<u>www.marriageencounter.ie</u> 086-8334382- 087-2162436

Rosary at the Grottos

Join thousands of people around Ireland as we go to our local Grottos to pray the Rosary each day during the month of May at 8pm (unless otherwise stated).

To sign up your local Grotto simply visit www.coastalrosaryireland.ie or call/text 087 278 6552.

Cloyne Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock

The annual Pilgrimage will take place on Sunday, May 13th. Bus will leave the grounds of Holy Rosary Church at 6.45am. Pickups in Castlemartyr & Carrigtwohill. For further information please contact Máiread Downey @ 087-9732021

Upcoming Rural Stations.

Monday April. 1st: Inegrega, Carrigagour, Knockgorm, Coppingerstown

& Geragh

Charles & Aileen Scanlon at 7.30pm

Thursday April 4th. Stumphill, Castleview, Churchtown, Whiterock

Dunsfort

Veronica & John O'Farrell at 7.30p.m.

Friday April 5th. Kilmountain, Upper & Lower Ballinascartha

Marguerite Mc Sweeney & Tony Mulcahy at 7.30pm.

Tuesday April 9th. Bawnard & Loughatalia

Patrick & Anne O'Brien at 7.30pm.

Thursday April 11th. Dromada, Gurtstroke, Glenagare, Meelshane & Dromsarane

In Holy Rosary Church at 7.30pm.

Friday April 12th. Ballintotis, Ballybutler, Ballyedekin & Farrantrenchard

Ger & Goretti Fitzgerald at 7.30pm.

Next Friday, April 5th is the First Friday, Confessions on Thursday after 10.00am. Mass. and on Friday at 7.00pm before the 7.30pm Mass

St. Pio Devotions are deferred until next month due to 7.30pm Mass in Holy Rosary for Lent.

Mental Health and Other Issues

How our faith carried us. Testimonies from three Catholic young women who contended with various struggles such as addiction, depression and family breakdown. Elizabeth Chapman, Theresa Traynor, Melanie Deveraux give their testimonies at Midleton Park Hotel, Jameson Suite, 8pm, Wed April 3rd. www.midletonparish.ie/3testimonies

Visit of Centennial Statue

The Centennial Statue of Our Lady of Fatima, blessed by Pope Francis, will be in the Church of the Immaculate Conception, Shanagarry on Monday April $1^{\rm st}$, from 2.30pm to 6.00pm. including Rosary, Mass, Adoration and Veneration. The Statue will also be in the Church of St. Joseph, Castlemartyr, on Tuesday, April $2^{\rm nd}$ from 9.30am to 12.30pm.

Mary Quinn is hosting a Coffee Morning in Midleton G.A.A. on Saturday, 6th April, from 10.00am. to 1.00pm. in aid of Marymount Hospice. Everybody is very welcome.